
























































City lawyer exits after Ice Dogs flap 
By Karena Walter, The Standard 

Friday, November 11, 2016 8:32:47 EST PM 

A day after the owners of the Niagara lceDogs yanked a $1 million donation to the city because they couldn't 
finalize an agreement with staff, St. Catharines and its city solicitor parted ways, The Standard has learned. 

Director of Legal and Clerk Services Nicole Auty's abrupt departure came after she attended St. Catharines 
city council Monday night, where councillors discussed the lceDogs problem in camera. 

She was no longer working for the city on Tuesday. 

"I can't discuss with you detailed personnel items. I can simply confirm she is no longer working for the city," 
said St. Catharines corporate communications director Cindy Pfeffer. 

A call to city CAO Dan Carnegie was directed to Pfeffer, who confirmed Auty left on Tuesday. 

But multiple sources close to the situation said city councillors made the decision Monday to have 

Auty dismissed because of the Burke donation fallout. 

The Standard does not know if the dismissal was with or without cause or if Auty resigned. 

Her departure came hours after some councillors learned Bill and Denise Burke were pulling their $1 million 
donation to the Meridian Centre fundraising campaign. 
















